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January 16, 2020
 
Dear Friends,
 
I feel grateful for life.  I am grateful for the many people who, through the years, have helped shape, guide and nurture me and continue to do so. I am grateful for you and the spirit of life you bring to so many.  I am grateful to and for Earth and all the life through whom God is always moving, creating and being revealed.  I am grateful to God and the call to “Be still and know that I am God.”
 
Prayer concerns:
            For Cynthia Hill’s daughter, Sharyl, who is having surgery for breast cancer, and Cynthia’s son-in-law, Allen, who has been diagnosed with bone cancer.
            Wayne Pina who is in St. Francis Hospital
            Luther Killam at Bickford Health Care in Windsor Locks.
            Carolyn Stabenow at Suffield House.
            For the people of Puerto Rico, still recovering from the devastating hurricane in September 2017, suffering after powerful earthquakes (see note below on how you might help)
            For Earth, God’s planet, our home.
For peace.
 
From the Mission Committee:  “With the island of Puerto Rico still reeling from the impact of 2017’s Hurricane Maria (which devastated the island and killed at least 3,000 people), a string of severely damaging earthquakes has shaken Puerto Rico since January 7th.  American Baptist Home Mission Societies (ABHMS) is mobilizing volunteers and securing donations to help thousands of Puerto Rico's stricken residents. 
            Although we are not in a position to help “on the ground” in Puerto Rico, our Missions Committee has approved a $1,200 contribution by way of financial support. We encourage members of our congregation to join us by donating too. 100% of your gift goes directly to our brothers and sisters in Puerto Rico. 
Make your check payable to “Second Baptist Church” and write “Puerto Rico” in the bottom left corner on the memo line. The Missions Committee will collect (and aggregate) your donations and remit the total amount to ABHMS. Thank you!”
 
The annual Martin Luther King, Jr., service of celebration is this Sunday, January 19th at 4:00 pm.  The service will be held at the Third Baptist Church and will be an inspiring and empowering service to remember that we are all sisters and brothers in this world and are called to love, serve and care for all.  
 
The Spiritual Life Retreat is Friday evening and Saturday, January 24th and 25th.  We are hoping to be joined by our friends from First Congregational Church at SBC.  As I mentioned in last week’s email, some people have said that they can’t make it for the entire retreat and is it OK to attend parts of it.  YES!! – we know how people’s schedules can be.  Come for all or as much as you can.  Friday night session begins with a potluck in the Fellowship Hall at 5:00 pm and concludes by 8:00.  Saturday begins at 9:00 am and concludes at 4:00 pm.  Lunch is provided.  Cost is $10 per person.  Please rsvp the church office for your reservation – office@secondbaptistsuffield.org.  If you would like specifics about the retreat and the spiritual practices we will consider, please see the email I sent on January 4th or contact me.
 
The Annual Meeting of the Second Baptist Church of Suffield is next Sunday, January 26th following morning worship which begins at 10:00 am. 
 
This Sunday in worship, the Hand Bell Choir will be playing and the Sanctuary Choir will sing the anthem, “Many Gifts, One Spirit,” by Lightfoot.  Following the Lectionary readings for this Sunday, the Gospel is John 1: 29-42.  John Baptist is seeking and is shown the Messiah, and then Jesus asks a poignant question of two followers of John - who have following him:  “What are you looking for?”  Which is our question, isn’t it?  “Come, and see,” is the answer of Jesus.
 
Reflecting on the Gospel reading for Sunday (which has so many wonderful points to it!), my mind turned to the Reverend Dr. Howard Thurman, Baptist preacher, professor, mystic and prophet, a man who visited Gandhi in India in 1935 to learn about non-violent resistance, and was a mentor to Martin Luther King, Jr.  In one of his books, “Meditations on the Heart,” he begins this way:
 
            “There is in every person an inward sea, and in that sea there is an island and on that island there is an altar and standing guard before that altar is the ‘angel with the flaming sword.’  Nothing can get by that angel to be placed upon that altar unless it has the mark of your inner authority.  Nothing passes ‘the angel with the flaming sword’ to be placed upon your altar unless it be part of ‘the fluid area of your consent.’  This is your crucial link with the Eternal.”
 
What will you allow to pass through to the altar of your heart in order to connect deeper with God?  Can you be still and listen to that “inward sea” as God is speaking to you?  Will you “Come and see,” as Jesus says?

 


Peace.  
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